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September Birthdays 
Judith Branson – Sept. 1 
Bhupinder Obhrai – Sept. 15 
Mickey Kluding – Sept. 17 
Vicky Stidham – Sept. 17 
 
September Program 
Spinning Spools Quilt Guild 
meeting will be September 1, 
2022, at 7:00 pm at the Senior 
Citizens Center in downtown 
Shawnee. 
The primary activity this 
month is election of our new 
officers and board members.  
The program for this month is 
a Show and Tell of the barn 
quilts.  If you went to the Barn 
Quilt Workshop, be sure to 
bring your barn quilt to show. 

Mark Your Calendars 
September 1 September Guild Meeting 7 pm 
October 6 October Guild Meeting 7 pm 
October 21-23 October Quilt Camp 8 am 

President's Letter 
I am so looking forward for fall this year, with lower electric 
bills.  With kids back in school, I hope to have more time to 
sew. 

We had a wonderful day at our barn quilt class.  No sewing 
machines, empty bobbins, or seam rippers - just boards, 
tape ,rulers, paint, and quilt patterns were needed.  I hope we 
do this again in the near future.  Looking forward to seeing 
everyone at our September meeting with their show and tell 
projects. 

Marilyn 

Upcoming Activities 
October Potholder Exchange 
At the October meeting, we will have our annual potholder 
exchange.  If you want to participate, make a potholder (any 
design you wish), write your name and the year on it with 
permanent marker, and put it in a bag so that it cannot be seen.  It 
is always fun to see the different potholders!  We have such 
creative members. 
November Program 
Ann Cosgrove has made and quilted over 30 Christmas quilts over 
the years.  Some are original, some were made from patterns, and 
about four were made from our 6½" Christmas blocks that we 
exchange at our Christmas parties.  Ann will be showing us some 
of these beautiful quilts. 
Ann will also be handing out patterns at the September and 
October meetings for those who are interested. 
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Election of New Officers and Board Members 
At the September meeting, we will be voting on 
the new officers and board members.  Following 
is the slate of candidates for the upcoming 
election.  An asterisk next to the name indicates 
that the person currently holds that office and is 
interested in staying in that position.  Term of 
office for officers is one year. 

• President - Marilyn Johnson * 
• Vice President - Linda Lee * 
• Vice President Elect - Tribby Hardway 
• Recording Secretary - Rhonda Russell 
• Corresponding Secretary - Gretchen 

Gaskill 
• Treasurer - Pam Cook * 

 
In addition to these six officers and the 
immediate Past President (Pat Woodard), we 
have four additional board members, who 
normally serve for two years.  Due to additional 
turn-over, all four board members will be 
selected this year, but two of them will only 
serve one-year terms.  The following people are 
candidates for the board member positions: 

• Carolyn Castle (term expires Sept. 2023) 
• Mickey Kluding (term expires Sept. 2023) 
• Heather Curtis (term expires Sept. 2024) 
• Katherine Fowler (term expires Sept. 

2024) 
 

 
Disaster Quilt Donation 
On August 17, a quilt was given to a family who 
lost their home and all of their possessions to a 
house fire.  This photo shows the guild members 
who presented the quilt to the wife at the bank 
where she works.  She was extremely grateful to 
the Guild for the gift. 
 
 
 

August Birthdays and Show & Tell 
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August Show & Tell (cont.) 

     
Mystery Quilt Show & Tell 

The first two photos show Gretchen's example quilts from the Mystery Quilt Workshop.  The other 
photos are from some of the workshop participants.  It was amazing how different all the quilts look! 
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Mystery Quilt Show & Tell (cont.) 

   
 

August Barn Quilt Workshop 
Pam and David Cook held an excellent Barn Quilt Workshop on Saturday, August 20 at the Shawnee 
Masonic Lodge.  They were very well prepared.  They provided primed boards, all the tools needed 
to mark and mask our designs, paint and brushes, and plenty of good advice.  Almost everybody was 
able to finish painting their barn quilts before it was time to leave. 
Here is one picture of David addressing the group and photos of the end results from the workshop.  
Additional photos taken throughout the day are available on the website. 
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August Barn Quilt Workshop (cont.) 
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Secretary's Minutes 
Spinning Spools Quilt Guild Minutes 
 August 4, 2022 
President Marilyn J. called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.  

Attendance:  26 members and one guest (Jill Gibbons, Linda Lee's sister) were in attendance. 

Minutes:  Pam Cook made a motion to accept the minutes as printed in the newsletter. The motion 
passed. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Sarah made a motion to accept the report as printed, Mickey 2nd. The motion 
passed. 

Discussion was held about the advertising on our Facebook site.  It was decided that only members 
could advertise a product on the site.  Nonmembers found posting for profit will be blocked from our 
site. 

Birthdays:  We had four members celebrate their August birthdays with us. 

Old Business:  Gretchen provided a picture of the proposed T-shirts.  An order sheet was passed 
around to order the size and color and quantity you would like to purchase.  If the signup sheet did not 
get to you, contact Pam Cook.  Prices are $17, $18, or $19, depending on size. 

New Business:  Election of Officers will be in September. If you would like to volunteer for any 
positions, let the Nomination Committee know as soon as possible.  Committee is Linda Lee, 
Gretchen Gaskill, and Tribby Hardway. 

Baby Quilts:  Harriet Howard has offered to bind quilts for donation.  Members are asked to make at 
least one quilt each year to be donated to One Safe Place.  They go through a lot of quilts and are very 
grateful for each and every donation. 

Disaster Quilts:  We have made a lot of disaster donations this year. 

Library:  Teri True was unable to give a report as she is still having difficulty with her shoulder 
replacement.  Keep her in your prayers. 

Public Relations:  No report 

Hospitality:  Please sign up on the list at the check-in table if you would like to bring goodies to the 
next meeting.  This keeps us from having way too much at any given meeting. 

Benevolence:  Marilyn Burns has been keeping up with cards to those with illness, birthdays, and 
other appropriate events. 

Workshop:  The current workshop is our Barn Quilt Painting event on Sat., Aug. 20 at the Masonic 
Lodge.  Doors open at 8:30 am, the workshop starts at 9:00 am and ends at 4:00 pm.  Remember to 
bring your $35 if you haven't already paid. 
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Show and Tell: There were several normal show-and-tell items, plus all the mystery quilts. 

Reminders: 

• September - vote on new officers 
• October - potholder exchange 
• November - Ann Cosgrove has a program to share 
• December - Fat Quarters exchange and Christmas block exchange 

Meeting was adjourned at 8 pm. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Recording Secretary Katherine Fowler. 

 

Spinning Spools Quilt Guild Treasurer's Report 
July and August 2022 

 
July 13, 2022 Balance Forward $9,146.07 

INCOME: 
none 

EXPENSES: 
1824 - State Farm liability insurance $325.00 
1826 - void 
1827 - State Farm trailer insurance $31.00 
1828- David Cook program $250.00 

1829 - Marilyn Johnson - Accuquilt dies $234.23 

ENDING BALANCE (as of August 15, 2022) $8,305.84 


